
Prayer Call March 24, 2023 - Missouri 
 

Clay Nash: Good day. It is Friday, 2:22 Eastern Time and we are back up on the wall 
praying for the state of Missouri today. Regina Shank who is a part of this call and has 
been for some time, has got some great people lined up to be on the call. Remember 
every call is recorded and every call is transcribed. So you can go to claytonnash.org. 
You can listen to them or you can read the transcriptions.  

Yesterday was a powerful day. Every call this week, every call we've been doing has 
been very powerful. And we know that we're going to finish out this week with a very, 
very powerful call. We have finished 25 states. We're at the halfway point this week.  

Remember the Josiah Company Convocation coming up April the 20th through the 
22nd. All of the information is on my website. Go there and register. There's a block of 
rooms that are marked off. People are registering daily. It's going to be an incredible 
time to pull the states together and organize even another level of prayers state wide. I 
would love for all 50 states to be represented there. That would be tremendous. Get the 
word out. Post it on your social media. E-mail it to your friends. Plan to come to Conway 
AR very near Little Rock, 10 minutes off I40. Join us April the 20th through the 22nd. It 
will be a tremendous time.  

Next week: Monday, we will be praying into Texas. Tuesday, the state of Washington. 
Wednesday, Oregon. Thursday, New York. Friday is California. We have a little work cut 
out for us next week, everyone. Some of these states that are trying to operate: Pro 
death, lack of common sense about things. We're gonna be praying over them. We're 
going to believe that things will turn. That it will be tipping point prayers next week. Plan 
to join with us next week as we cover five more states. 

 

Jacquie Tyre: Well, Clay, let me start this off with, you know this story, but it was out of 
St. Louis Children's Hospital that God supernaturally healed me as a baby.  So when I 
started earlier today and began praying over Missouri, asking the Lord for a word, I 
began to hear the song, “Amazing Grace, How sweet the sound.” And even now it 
washes all over me because it truly is God's Amazing Grace that I'm here today. I was 
just watching over Missouri and I started hearing Holy Spirit say these words, “Saint 
Louis Children's Hospital. Founded to care for the weak and needy children from the 
beginning by women of great mercy with amazing strength. To do what was seemingly 
impossible in their day. But love and compassion compelled them to go for it against all 
odds. Creating a place that is healing and hope for future generations to live and not 
die. Founded in love and compassion. And impacting the lives of countless thousands. I 
now say that where the enemy has slipped in with his evil agenda of death and 
destruction, I will blow in a fresh wind of life to disrupt and sweep out that which 
produces death and not life. Watch and see how I shall move with resurrection power to 
reverse what the enemy has sought to do. And where there has been death and 
destruction crouching at the door, I am moving in to reverse and restore. It shall be said 
that out of Missouri that death and destruction the agenda has been overthrown. And its 
strong hold over the children of this nation is being shattered. What the enemy meant 
for evil I shall turn for good to reveal my glory in and out from the Missouri. Watch as 
trends and agendas shift. That which I intend for life, blessing and prosperity, and glory 
shall rise up out of Missouri to impact the nation. The enemy overplayed his hand. And 



even those who have been in his own camp are now rising awakened to be a trumpet 
calling; for a cease and desist order,” says the Lord. So, Father, today we, as the 
ecclesia rise up over Missouri, specifically over Saint Louis Children's Hospital to decree 
a cease and desist order over the agenda of death and destruction. We decree over the 
children of our nation and the children in Missouri. Oh God, the children of this nation. A 
cease and desist order against all death and destruction. We decree life and restoration. 
That the children of this nation shall live and proclaim the glories of our God. We 
decree, God, that every hidden work of darkness is being exposed. It shall be extracted. 
And it shall be eliminated. In the mighty name of Jesus. And as Missouri rises as a 
trumpet to sound out Righteousness, there shall be a release of glory; a release of 
restoration; and a release of recovery of all. And we decree Missouri blessed, blessed, 
blessed in the mighty name of Jesus. Amen. 

 

Clay Nash: All right, Jacquie. We come in agreement with that prophetic word. We 
come in agreement with those declarations and decrees. And as you were saying that, I 
heard the Lord say, “Tell Missouri that they are transitioning from “Show me state” to the 
“show them the glory state”. It's now going to be from this time on, about them not just 
seeing it but they are going to begin to lead in showing the nation the glory.”  So we 
come in agreement, Father. We just lift up the leadership:  The governmental 
leadership, both in the political arena and your church in Missouri. And I declare, the 
windows of heaven are open over them. I declare your pouring out blessings they 
cannot even contain. I declare that they are blessed coming in. I declare they are 
blessed going out. I declare that the enemy is rebuked over this state of Missouri. I 
declare that heaven is speaking. God's people are hearing and recognizing. And they 
are making declarations and decrees and they will come to pass. I thank you, Father, 
that Ezekiel 12:28 is so alive over the state of Missouri. That the words you have 
spoken, Lord, will no longer be delayed but will begin to come to pass. I declare over 
the state of Missouri, just as they are becoming  “Show them the glory state”, I declare 
they are becoming the state of suddenlies. And out of those suddenlies, Lord God, 
release your glory. Release it to do its work. Release it to bring great glory to your 
character, authority, and nature. Do so in Yeshua's name. Amen. 

 

Regina, been working with you a long time.  Honored on. I'm honored that we are in 
your state today. As Ken Malone has brought out. So powerfully. We are in the bread 
basket of the nation. We're in the heartland of the nation. So I'm gonna turn it over to 
you. At this point you can introduce who you need to introduce. Or make your 
declarations. 

 

Regina Shanks: Senator Eigle, are you on with us today? Senator Eigle is from Saint 
Charles County. OK, while we're waiting I'm gonna put John Ross on. He has prayed for 
Missouri for years and years. He now lives in Texas, but he just happened to be here in 
my office. He is a wonderful man of God. And I'll have him pray for the state of Missouri. 

 

John Ross: Father, we come to you, God, from this little place in Texas Corpus 
Christie, which means in Spanish “the body of Christ”. God in that context, this place of 
Missouri that’s called the show me state. God, it is with the eyes that we see, it is with 



the eyes that you show me.  So, Father, even as the body of Christ as a nation is made 
up of different states, Father, comes together as the body of Christ.  I pray that this state 
of Missouri, God, that you would put a fresh anointing on the eyes, God, of the Show 
Me State.  And that you would show what you are up to in the nations, God.  Things are 
being moved, shifted in the heavenly realm, God.  That you would show to this state 
and the rest of the body of Christ what is coming.  What is to the left and the right?  
What to be aware of and what to say Yes to and what to say No to.  Father, that you 
would release discernment and the skill, Lord.  It is said David played skillfully on the 
harp and as he played that harp even the demons fled from Saul.  God, that you would 
anoint this state that they would see what is coming; see what is around; see what you 
are doing in the heavenlies; declare those things and bring insight for the rest of the 
body of Christ and the rest of the nation.  Lord, use Missouri in that way.  I pray in Jesus’ 
name.  

 

Regina Shank: Thank you, John. I wanted decree some things, then we'll see if 
Senator gets on. I heard the Lord say that Missouri is going to sing a new song. And I 
was drawn to Habakkuk 3. It is actually a song that was sung by the prophet Habakkuk. 
It says, “I have heard all about you, Lord. I am filled with awe by your amazing works. In 
this time of deep need, help us again, as you did in years gone by. And in your anger, 
remember your mercies.” Habakkuk is saying I see God moving. I see the Holy One 
coming. His brilliant splendor fills the heavens and the earth is filled with His praise. He 
is coming. He is as brilliant as the sunrise and rays of light flash from his hands with his 
awesome power. I began to read that and I realized God is getting ready to release 
signs and wonders and miracles on another level. So we decree that over Missouri. And 
then it says pestilence marches before Him, plague follows close behind.  But what that 
means is not that He's bringing that with Him. He is marching and it is moving out.  It 
says when he stops, the earth shakes. He shatters the everlasting mountains. And 
levels the eternal hills. He is the eternal one. He is the eternal one.  So I decree, that the 
Lord is coming. And he is coming to every one of our states. He is coming to Missouri. 
He is marching across the land. He is trampling his foes. So we sing with Habakkuk. We 
decree with him that He is going to have his way in the state of Missouri. And, Lord, I 
thank you that this state is one that has no abortion clinics whatsoever. That Missouri is 
the show me your glory state; the weight of your glory state as Dutch Sheets put it. 
Father, that this state will be very significant in the end time revival and moving out into 
evangelism on another level. So, Lord, we thank you that we quiver before you, Lord 
even as your presence calms, Lord. We fall on our face and say, “The Lord he is God. 
The Lord he is God.”  So Lord, we ask You to be the Lord over this nation and over the 
state of Missouri. That we will be significant in this season, Father. As we come 
together, and we joyfully sing and rejoice in the God of our salvation. In this state of 
Missouri. Amen  

 

(The Senator did not come on)  I did contact our governor and his schedule was full. We 
also contacted Eric Schmidt and his was full as well. I know that they are with us. I was 
recently at the Capitol and talked to several of our legislators who are really 
conservative and really want this state to rise up and be what it's called to be. I also 
know that on the horizon there are those who are Christians who are wanting to run for 



office,  Government offices. So things are shifting and we are excited about what God is 
going to do in the state of Missouri.  

 

Clay Nash: Thank you, Regina. And if you get word that the senator comes on, let us 
know. I'm going to call on my friend Ken Malone there in Florida. What's on your heart 
today? 

 

Ken Malone: Clay, I'm honored to be on here. And glad to be praying for Missouri. 
Regina, I want you to know that we're standing with you to see God do all that He has 
put in your heart over many, many years. Today, as I was meditating on this, of course, 
Missouri is part of the bread basket. And here's the 4th state this week that has been 
part of the bread basket that we've been focusing on. And I really believe the Lord is 
speaking loud and clear about this. In Missouri, there are approximately 95,000 farms in 
the state with 90% of them being owned by families. And I really believe the Lord is 
speaking loudly through that. He said to me, “ tell Missouri there is more wheat than 
tares in that state. And the key to transformation is like the wheat bowing low in humility 
and not rising up in pride like the tares.” I heard the Lord say, “let worship resound 
throughout the state of Missouri.” Father, I thank you, Lord, that a transforming wind is 
coming to that region and territory. I thank you that the sound of worship, the sound of 
humility will arise within that state. Father, I thank you that in the days ahead, Lord, that 
it will continue to be a place where the glory of God manifests in a powerful, powerful 
way. Lord I just decree, Father, I decree that within the days that are ahead we would 
hear that of churches and ministries that are experiencing the glory of God in a brand 
new way. Father, I pray for the pulpits of Missouri, I pray God that every person in the 
pulpit, God, would bow with humility before the Lord and burn with the fire of passion, in 
the zeal of the Lord. And Father, I thank you, God, for what you're going to do in this 
strong agriculture state and in this state that has more wheat than tares. Father, I thank 
you, God, that Missouri will arise. And Father, I thank you that in this state let God arise 
and His enemies be scattered. In the name of Yeshua, Amen. 

 

Clay Nash: Alright, Ken, thank you for that. (Regina has not heard from the Senator) 

We know that our senators are busy and thank God for that, and thank God for those 
that are pro-life and are conservative in their values and we want them doing the work 
that needs to be done. Regina or Jacquie do either one of you. Have anything else to 
add to the call? 

 

Regina Shank: Yes.  Dutch was just here last week and you were here in that meeting 
too, Clay. And I think the preparation for the end time harvest is huge on the heart of 
God. And that with the authority I have in this in this state of Missouri, I decree that 
Missouri is going to be ready. We are going to be ready to accept those off the street 
that smell bad, look bad, that maybe have never known anything about the Bible or the 
ways of God. That we will be ready to receive them with open arms and his love will 
reach out to them. I believe from the North, South, East and West that the state we will 
see that revival. The prophecy that was given 20 years ago this year that Missouri 
would be a state that would have revival in four cities: Kansas City, St. Louis, Jefferson 
City and Carthage, MO. I happen to live in Carthage. I decree those things are 



happening. That we're going to see not only the beginning of it but the fullness of it from 
20 years ago. We've been crying out, within our state, we have been crying out for that 
to happen. And we reminded the Lord of that prophetic word. And we believe that we 
are on the horizon of one of the biggest outpourings of God in the nation and our state. I 
decree we'll be ready to receive those who need to know Jesus Christ. 

 

Clay Nash: Alright. Thank you, Regina, for that. I was there, the thing that God put on 
Dutch’s heart was so strong as he talked about revival, as he talked about Awakenings, 
he also talked about the harvest. So I come in agreement that Missouri is carrying its 
portion for the nation of not just souls being saved but hearts being discipled and minds 
filled with Christ like thoughts. And we declare that over Missouri.  

 

Jacquie Tyre: Thank you, Clay. Father, I just wanna pray over Missouri and I wanna 
pray, Father, that your glory certainly would hover over Missouri, North, South, East and 
West. That you would begin to do a work that even if the people of Missouri and the rest 
of us, God, were told that we would not be able to comprehend it because of the 
greatness of what you have intended. Father, I pray for pastors and Apostolic leaders 
for the prophetic voice, for the evangelist, for the teachers to arise with a greater 
compassion, with a greater fervor, an increase of anointing and increase of glory. 
Father, that there would be a hunger that is erupting across the state of Missouri that 
will cause people to run for your presence. That will cause those that are even 
wandering astray, as the Prodigals, Father, that they would be quickened in their 
innermost being to press in and to return. And Father, that the church in Missouri, as 
Regina prayed, be ready to receive, ready to embrace, ready to love, ready to disciple. 
And quickly, Father, that these that are coming in would be trained, equipped, mobilized 
and empowered and sent to even take the waves of harvest from wave to wave to 
wave. Father, that there would be such an explosion of your grace and glory across 
Missouri that the song surely shall be, even as I started this call with, Lord, Amazing 
Grace, How sweet this sound. Lord, let Amazing Grace, how sweet the sound resound 
across Missouri and be a flare of grace and glory that the nation will see. And that 
restoration,  recovery will come to this state and we will see it, know it and celebrate. So 
Father, strengthen and increase for your glory and your honor in Jesus name. Amen. 

 

Clay Nash: Thank you, Jacquie for that. Well, you know I just wanna declare that I had 
the honor of being with Regina and Dutch last weekend in Carthage, MO. And I'm in a 
conference tonight there and and I'm speaking Saturday night in Branson. The name of 
the ministry is the Glory Barn.  I think all of this coincides with God's outpouring there.  I 
was just with a minister in Little Rock that had just ministered in Branson. He mentioned 
some things about the presence and some things that are taking place. So God has got 
his eyes on all 50 states. But today we are focused on Missouri and we know He has 
his eyes on Missouri. And I thank you, Father, for what you're doing there. It is great to 
call on Sephora Billups, Intercessor, a leader there. We've had the privilege of being 
friends with her and her husband. So, Sephora, I'm calling on you now to close us out in 
prayer and declarations that are in your heart. 

 



Sephora Billups: Thank you, Clay. I am so honored to be on the call and to be in 
agreement with each and everyone of you. Before I close this out in prayer, the other 
day, my husband and I, we were listening to a ministry; and a strong, powerful word; a 
word about truth and the condition of where this country is and where this world is. Both 
of us had said if only this word was spoken 40 years ago. And at that moment, the Holy 
Spirit reminded me of what He told me back on January 1st of 22. Typically, when I hear 
the Holy Spirit, I hear that still small voice. But at that moment, it was clear as you all 
are hearing me right now. What He said to me as I was driving on 65 N between 
Branson and Springfield, He said, “this is the generation of Joshua and Caleb.” And so 
many of us that are on the call now, so many that are in Missouri and in the country that 
are part of that Joshua and Caleb generation 40 years ago. You were speaking the truth 
40 years ago. You were saying that we can do this. And whether it was because of we 
were outnumbered, whether it was because of fear, whatever the case may be, it's now 
the time to take action. And just like you'd mentioned, Clay, it is now time for us to show 
them. So as I'm praying and wrapping up this call today, that's what this is about. It's not 
anymore about what we can see, but what others can see.  

And so, Father, I come to you right now in the mighty name of Yeshua. Lord, you have 
shown us time and time again. You have shown us what you wanted us to do. You have 
shown us your glory. And now, Lord, now we take this stand with the ones that took the 
stand 40 years ago and the ones that are still taking the stand today that it is time to 
take action. No more of just seeing, but really putting our feet on the ground and doing 
everything that you have shown us to do. Because you have shown us over and over 
and over again. Lord, we are your people. The ones that are on this call, the ones that 
are in Missouri, the ones that are in this country and beyond, Lord. We are yours. We 
are committed to what you will have us to do. Missouri is yours. The United States is 
yours. This world is yours. It belongs to you. And we are your people. We will no longer 
live in fear. We will no longer allow these individuals to outnumber us. To say it's too big. 
It's too late, for it is not, Lord. We are yours. And it is time to take action and we are 
doing that. We are committing to that for you today and beyond today. In the mighty 
name of Yeshua, Amen and Amen. 

 

Clay Nash: Thank you, Sephora. We appreciate that. That was a great closing. I wish 
our senator could have come on. Father, we bless him for his willingness to do so. 
Father, You said that, if any lack wisdom to ask, and you would release it and give it out 
in a generous manner. So Father, we declare over those political leaders in the state of 
Missouri that have a heart for God, give them wisdom, Lord. Let them be the convicting 
line drawn in the sand in the state of Missouri. Father, we thank you for the Apostolic, 
prophetic leadership in that state. We declare the ecclesia is rising. Father, we bless 
everyone on this call, In Yeshua's name.  

I wanna thank you and we finished another week. Remember on Monday we will be 
praying in and over Texas; Tuesday: Washington; Wed:  Oregon;  Thur:  New York;  Fri:  
California.  Things are great. Texas is holding the line and advancing the count, but 
when it comes to Washington, Oregon, New York and California, let's be prayed up, 
everyone. I'm challenging our hosts, pray into it. Let's have some strong words; 
prophetic words of declaration and decrees for these states. Remember today’s call is 
recorded. 



 

Please pray about making the journey to Conway, AR. And being with us April 20th 
through the 22nd. During that time, we are going to pray over every state again and 
prophecy over them. So it's a very, very significant meeting that's coming up there. 
Many of the hosts that have been on the call over the years are going to be there. We 
are so blessed that out of his great schedule and responsibilities that Dutch is going to 
come in and be a part of it as well. We love it when he releases that national authority 
that's in his words and voice. So it's just gonna be a tremendous time. God bless you 
all. We finished another great week. We finished strong. And we thank you, Father, for 
the transition in Missouri. We bless all of our participants that come on so faithfully. And 
add your power of agreement and your declarations and decrees right where you're at. 
So God bless you all. 


